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by RECEIVED
Mr. Robert M. Kerr, Director _ :
South Carolina Department of Health & Human Services .E.z 1.6 2007
P. O. Box 8206 Department o Health & Human Servioes
Columbia, South Carolina 29202-8206 OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR
Dear Mr. Kerr:

Your letter of December 20, 2006 requested our approval for changes in South Carolina’s risk
adjustment methodology and whether we would approve a retroactive settlement for the calendar year
2006 managed care organization (MCO) contract, specifically for Select Health, based on the revised
risk adjustment methodology.

CMS encourages States’ use of risk adjustment methodologies that increase the predictability and
accuracy of rates in MCO contracts and is supportive of South Carolina’s efforts in this area. As the
State continues to gain experience with risk adjustment, it is likely that South Carolina will want to
modify its methodology in various ways, including changes in the phase-in of the risk adjustment
credibility factor.

However, such changes must be approved and applied prospectively. Risk adjustment methodologies,
payments, and settlements for calendar year 2006 must be governed by the provisions contained in the
approved calendar year 2006 contracts.

Thus, we are open to reviewing and approving the changes you have proposed from the contracts
beginning January 1, 2007 (assuming that South Carolina provides necessary documentation and
certification), but these changes cannot be applied to a retroactive settlement for calendar year 2006.

If you have any questions concerning this issue, feel free to call Elaine Elmore of my staff, at (404)
562-7408.

Sincerely,

x“, G Renard L urray, D.M.
s\ Associate Regional Administrator
Division of Medicaid & Children’s Health



